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27/09/2017 Mr J Katatariya Petition requesting the
Council to remove double
yellow lines on Beeby Road 

(p) 12 North Evington Cllr Osman
presented to
Council 5 Oct
2017

Andrew L
Smith

The existing double yellow lines protect the entrance to the
garage for number 6, Beeby Road and they also provide
some access for vehicles to turn in the cul-de-sac end of
the road. Furthermore, vehicles are not entitled to park
across a dropped kerb access even if there are no parking
restrictions in place. In these circumstances the City
Council has therefore recommended not to remove the
waiting restrictions at this location.

Pro-froma
returned by the
Scrutiny Chair
who is content
with the
response.

14/12/2017 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

14/07/2017/1 S Sharma Petition requesting the
Council to provide  floodlights
in Rushey Fields Recreation
Ground.   

(p) 125 Rushey Mead Cllr Clair
presented the
petition to
Council
Meeting on 6
July 2017  

John Leach The existing lighting has not been working correctly due to
the pavilion on site being leased to a property developer
who now has control of the supply to the public lights
through his building. Costs have been obtained to separate
the supply which will cost £8,000. The main route through
the park is well lit and provides a good route for school
children to get across the site. There is no identified need
to provide additional lighting along the route between the
school access path and Melton Road. School children who
want to get to the Melton Road will exit the school on
Melton Road and will not need to enter the park.
To install the additional light columns along this route would
cost around £9,000 and then have an ongoing cost of
maintenance and energy use. There i sno available budget
for this.
This route forms part of a larger ecologically sensitive area
and current advice is to avoid installing lighting which would
affect areas of this type.

Pro-forma
returned by
Scrutiny Chair
who is content
with the
response.

08/12/2017 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

28/09/2017 Mr J Ballatt Petition requesting the
Council to address safety
concerns on Church Road 

(p) 14 Evington Andrew L
Smith

Officers met with lead petitioner 21st Nov.  It is proposed
to:-
1. Maximise the existing footway width by requesting
landowners to cut back hedges
2. Protect the footway at the vulnerable location near to the
junction of Church Road/High Street with bollard(s) or other
feature where width allows.
3. Re-site the existing speed cushions adjacent to the layby
to a point south of the layby. This will involve substantial
cost and a budget will need to be identified.
4. Request police to enforce weight limit.

Pro-forma
returned by the
Scrutiny Chair
and is content
with the
response.

16/01/2018 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

29/09/2017/2 Ms J Brennan Petiton requesting the
Council to reconsider where
it locates the proposed dance
studio at Braunstone Leisure
Centre and leave the
Sunflower Nursery where it is

(p) 459 Braunston Park
and Rowley
Fields

Cllr Corrall
presented to
Council on 5
Oct 2015

Ruth
Tennant

The affect on the Nursery, the locality and Funded Early
Education Entitlement (FEEE) child care provision is noted
and the proposal to convert the space will not be taken
forward. It is proposed to consider alternative options to
extend Braunstone Leisure Centre and the potential to
secure Sports Lottery Funding to expand the health and
fitness offer and deliver the service improvement outlined in
the original business case.
The Estates Team will be asked to issue a formal lease to
Sunflowers Nursery based on an agreed market value rent
for both the indoor and outdoor space currently licenced to
the Nursery.
The Lead Petitioner has been advised of the proposed
response to the petition.

Pro-forma sent
to Scrutiny
Chair

GREEN
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14/06/2017 Mrs Margaret
Marriott

Petition requesting the
council take action possible
to require Sanctuary Housing
to deal with the problems
caused by John Calvert
Court

(p) 148 Beaumont Leys Cllr
Waddington
presented the
petition to
Council
Meeting on 6
July 2017

Chris Burgin The Council has no legal interest in the site or it's re-
development as the land is in private ownership but we are
working with the owner, to try and get a positive outcome.
Sanctuary Housing Association, the owners of the  has
confirmed that they propose to demolish the building and
have spoken with the Council Planners to discuss options
to re-develop the site.

John Calvert Court was built with funding from the NHS,
part of this funding is re-payable to the NHS, and there is a
legal charge on the property.  To establish the amount the
property has been valued by the District Valuer but the
figure has not been confirmed.  Arrangements are in place
for John Calvert Court to be demolished and the site
cleared once agreement has been reached with the NHS.
 Sanctuary has been exploring development options for the
site which include the provision of market sale housing, low
cost ownership products and affordable rent housing.  A
final decision had not been made.
The Council will continue to work with Sanctuary Housing
Association to help and assist them re-develop the site as
soon as possible.

Pro-forma
returned by the
Scrutiny Chair
and no
comments
were received. 

GREEN

02/08/2017 Mr V Joshi Petition asking the Council to
reconsider and to reinstate
the funding to Gujarat Hindu
Association

(p) 44 Belgrave Miranda
Cannon

The Council’s direct financial aid to a number of bodies
working with, for or on behalf of ended on 30 September
2015.  All community-led associations, groups and
organisations, including the Gujarat Hindu Association are
welcome to apply to the Council's current sources of
funding.  The Association may find the newly launched
CrowdFund Leicester of use.

Pro-forma
returned by the
Scrutiny Chair. 

GREEN


